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Christmas Greetings from Peru
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20th December 2013

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

As we approach this holy season of Christmas, we share with you our joy and thanksgiving for the Lord’s blessings and provision poured out upon the Diocese of Peru in 2013. 

For the first time in my experience of over twenty-six years as the bishop of a missionary diocese, we look ahead to a new financial year with a balanced budget. This is very good news indeed, and we rejoice in the Lord’s goodness. There are three main things that have brought us to this point: 
· The people of our congregations, despite the predominant poverty, are responding to the challenge of supporting our clergy. In the month of November, a record 80% of clergy costs was provided by our people.

· All of our schools are now self-sustaining, and in addition are covering the annual cost of four clergy stipends.

· God has given us a vision for creating internal sources of income which will support the future extension work of his kingdom. Next year three new projects will provide further income for our work. 

We are tremendously thankful for the way you have partnered with us and stood beside us through the thick or thin of these past years, for your prayers which have sustained and encouraged us, and for the practical support of your generous gifts. We are indeed grateful to you all. 

We thank God for our many partners in the UK who helped us keep our schools afloat in the early days when threatened with their demise, especially the schoolchildren of Worcester; for those in God’s own county (Derbyshire) who are helping us launch a whole new mission field in the north of Peru; for those in Wales who have given so generously to provide for children in great need; for those in Ireland who have supported our efforts to develop a flourishing diocesan youth ministry; for those in Europe who have helped keep the diocese afloat and provide church and school infrastructure; for those in the United States and Canada who have built churches and schools, developed medical ministry, and helped us cover the costs of our stipends; and for the faithful mission agencies who stand so firmly behind us. You know who you are, and we know that the Lord will not leave you without your reward. (Matthew 10:42) 

We ask you to pray with us

· that the Lord pour out a spirit of generous faithful stewardship upon the Church here

· that the Lord would bless our internal income-generating projects in 2014

· that the Church here would reach its goal of self-sustainability, and

· that the Lord would provide amply for all our needs this Christmas.
 

With my prayers and God’s blessing,
 

Rt Rev. Harold William Godfrey Bishop of Peru
 

Centro Diocesano Cristo Rey, Calle Alcalá 336, Los Rosales, Santiago de Surco, Lima 33, Perú
